
ANNOUNCES THE RETIREMENT OF: 

West Palm Beach BWCF Detective  
Eddie Goldbach 

DIFS thanks Detective Eddie 
Goldbach for his dedication 
and efforts in the fight against 
workers’ compensation fraud. 

Eddie began his law enforcement career in 1982 as a Road 
Patrol Officer with the Hollywood Police Department 

(HPD) in Hollywood, Florida. After two years on the 
road he moved into a Street Crimes position for a year, 
then becoming a detective working in undercover 
narcotics for the next 13 years. Eddie then 
transitioned to a position specializing in General 
Assignment, Robbery, and Economic Crimes to end his 
30 year career with HPD.  He retired for one day 
before starting his new journey with DIFS. 
 
In February 2012, Eddie joined the Division of 
Investigative & Forensic Services, Bureau of Workers’ 
Compensation Fraud; where he was assigned to the 
West Palm Beach Field Office. He immediately became 
a mentor and role model to all detectives and 
supervisors he worked with. Eddie received the 2019 
Workers’ Compensation Bureau Detective of the 
Quarter (July-September) and went on to receive the 
State of Florida Workers’ Comp Fraud Task Force 
(WCFTF) Premium Fraud Investigators/Law 
Enforcement Officers of the Year 2019 Award in 
recognition of outstanding results in the fight against 
premium fraud. Congratulations on your second 
retirement! 


